Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 14th January 2019
Present:-  Vivienne Lane, Michael Kitchen, Margaret Howe, 
Rupert Leggett, Avril Binns, Lesley Smith,
William Baldwin, Elliott Bermudez-Galton, Kath Rowley
Helen Yoxall, Clare Peddie and Gill Warburton
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Approval of minutes of meeting from 8th October 2018 – Michael
2. Matters arising from the minutes – Michael
3. Kurt Leivesley – Musculo-Skeletal Practitioner at 5.15pm
4. Ruth Ambrose – Mental Health Practitioner at 5.30pm
5. Discussion about Afternoon Tea held on 22nd December - Gill
6. Disseminating information to the wider patient list - Gill
7. Feedback on uptake of flu vaccines - Gill
8. Future agenda items – Michael
9. Date and Time of Next Meeting – Michael 
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1. Approval of minutes of meeting from 8th October 2018 – Rupert proposed that the minutes were correct and Margaret seconded the proposal. 

2. Matters arising from the minutes – Avril said that the Women’s Institute were now taking up the matter about clinical letters between Health Professionals which are copied to the patient being in more layman’s terms.  Rupert thanked Gill for her help with the flu vaccine issue that he had.
3. Kurt Leivesley – Musculo-Skeletal Practitioner – Kurt gave a very informative talk to the group about his background and his role in the practice and how his work is helping to reduce appointments for the GPs.
4. Ruth Ambrose – Mental Health Practitioner – Ruth also gave an excellent outline of her role and of the types of issues that she is able to support patients with.  She said that her focus is on early intervention and to reduce prescribing of anti-depressants and referrals to the hospital.  She said that her work is predominantly around depression and anxiety.
5. Discussion about Afternoon Tea held on 22nd December – Helen thanked all members very much for their help at the Christmas Afternoon Tea, it was greatly appreciated by the guests and Helen has received several thank you cards.  It was agreed that it was a great success and had had a really positive impact on the invitees.  It was felt that the quizzes and Bingo were particularly popular with the guests.  It was agreed to do the same again next year and Avril confirmed that Cornerstone have already said that it could be held there again.
6. Disseminating information to the wider patient list – Gill said that following the last meeting, she had now posted the minutes from previous Patient Forum meetings on to the website, she used to do this routinely but hasn’t posted any for a few months now.  They will be posted after each meeting from now on.
7. Feedback on uptake of flu vaccines – Gill informed the meeting of the latest flu vaccine figures which were very good indeed with the practice having received an email from NHS England congratulating them on their excellent figures for administering the nasal flu to children aged 2-3 years.
Michael asked Vivienne about the last Healthwatch meeting that she attended and she briefly went through the paperwork that she had which was all about the extended out of hours primary care service in Bolton that GP practices can access for routine appointments and also about the Out of Hours service for urgent care.

8. Future agenda items – Michael asked each member for any agenda items for the next meeting and these were as follows…
· Elliott – further afternoon teas during the year?

· Elliott – to talk about BARDOC

· Kath – posters for Befriending Services

· Vivienne – Feedback from the next Healthwatch meeting
· Gill – Sharon, Health Trainer and lady from Careline coming to speak
10.    Date and Time of Next Meeting – the next meeting will take place on 
        Monday 15th April 2019 at 5pm – Rupert and Bill send their apologies.  
